The City Council of the City of Inglewood, California held a special meeting on Wednesday, December 14, 2011 in the Council Chambers in City Hall of said City.

Following the Pledge of Allegiance to the flag of our Country, the meeting was called to order by Mayor Butts at the hour of 7:04 p.m. The City Clerk announced the presence of a quorum as follows:

Present: Mayor Butts, Council Members Stevens, Morales and Franklin;

Absent: Council Members Dunlap.

City officials and personnel present were:

Yvonne Horton
Artie Fields
City Manager
Cheryl Moore
Cal Saunders
City Clerk
City Clerk
City Attorney

Mawusi Watson Executive Assistant to the City Manager

134 **PUBLIC COMMENTS - AGENDA ITEMS.** Mayor Butts inquired if there were any persons present who wish to address the City Council on any item on the agenda.

Ethel Austin spoke regarding agenda item no. W-1, outsourcing feasibility study of parking enforcement and meter operations personnel.

Jason Elias spoke regarding agenda item no. W-1, outsourcing feasibility study of parking enforcement and meter operations personnel.

PUBLIC WORKSHOP HELD – TO REVIEW AND DISCUSS THE FINDINGS OF A
REPORT REGARDING THE RESULTS OF AN OUTSOURCING FEASIBILITY
STUDY OF PARKING ENFORCEMENT AND METER OPERATIONS
PERSONNEL. Staff report dated December 14, 2011 was presented recommending a public workshop be conducted to review and discuss the findings of report regarding the results of an outsourcing feasibility study of parking enforcement and meter operations personnel.

Michael Falkow, Assistant City Manager presented the report and provided an oral report discussing the findings of the study.

Mayor Butts ordered the report received and filed.

Mayor Butts inquired if there were any persons present that wished to address the City Council on this matter.

Stuart Bailey commented on financial impacts connected with outsourcing. He inquired if the City will have control over salaries for the park enforcement officers.

Ethel Austin thanked Mayor Butts and Council Member Stevens for researching this and bring the results back to the people.

Jason Elias commented he is disappointed with the Council's decision to move forward on this item, this workshop has not resulted in any clarity to him as to the purpose. He commented the City will lose control just like with the Fire Department if they move forward in this direction.

Joe Watson, representative of SEIU commented the City will not have complete control. He also commented people who are on IOD should not be figured into the decision; some of these workers were hurt on the job through no fault of their own. He asks the City Council to reconsider and think about the people who are doing their job.

(no name given) commented he has been an employee with parking enforcement for 23

December 14, 2011

years. He commented there is not sufficient staff and the Department is doing the very best they can there are not enough resources. He commented there will be no real savings with the elimination of the Department.

Mayor Butts closed the public comment portion closed at the hour of 8:54 p.m.

Following discussion it was the consensus of the City Council to direct staff to agenize this item for a regular scheduled City Council Meeting.

134 <u>PUBLIC REMARKS.</u> Mayor Butts inquired if there were any persons present who wish to address the City Council on any matter connected with City business not elsewhere considered on the agenda.

There was no response.

There being no further business to be presented, Mayor Butts declared the meeting adjourned at the hour of 8:59 p.m.

Yvonne Horton, City Clerk

Approved this 24th day of January, 2012

James T. Butts, Mayor